Primary Newsletter

Thursday 9th March 2017

Vol:1 Issue:8

Primary Principal's Newsletter

Dear Parents.

The children have been busy completing their assessments this week and we are very proud of the hard work and effort they have been putting in. On Friday, the school will be closed to children for teachers in-service training and to enable them to complete the marking of the assessments. We have a busy few weeks ahead of us as we will be holding our International Week and Sports' Days in March. You can read more information about them below.

Thank you for your continued support

Please remember:

- School starts at 7:55am. All children should be at school by this time.
- Nursery, R1A and R1B finish at 11:30. Please be on time to collect your child.
- School finishes at 3:00pm. Please be on time to collect your child.
- Khmer school finishes at 4:30pm. Please be on time to collect your child
- Read the parents' notice board at the gate for updates



International Week 20th- 24th March

International Week will be held from 20th-24th March. The week will involve each class researching a different country from around the world, including learning about different food, language, songs and stories. The week will finish with the students taking a tour around the school to discover what they can about each country. They will each have a passport (made by the school) to write about what they have learnt about each country. We would welcome any parents who would like to come in during this week and talk to a class about their country. Or, if you would like to teach the children a song, dance or share some food we would welcome that also. If you are able to come in, please complete the reply slip and return it to school.

Sports' Days

We are holding our annual Sports' Days on 28th, 29th and 30th March.

> 28th March Rec 2-Year 1 **Chun Lung Sports' Club** 29th March Year 2-Year 6 **Chun Lung Sports' Club** 30th March Nursery-Rec 1 **Primary School Playground**

We welcome parents to come along and support the children in each activity. We are sure each event will be great fun for the children as well as a little competitive!

School will be closed on Friday 10th March.

We are one, But we are many.



Year 1 had a great time on their trip to Art Box.

Educating the mind without educating the heart is no education at all Aristotle





Year 4B are happy joint winners of the punctuality cup this week

Year 4A and Rec 2A enjoyed drawing their own dinosaurs together

International Women's Day

This week, we celebrated International Women's Day with a special assembly on Wednesday. We had a special guest speaker at our assembly; Ms Phallin spoke to the children about her story and how she started with a small business when she was at school and managed to develop this into larger successful businesses throughout her life. The children came away with the understanding that if you work hard and always try your best, you can be successful, whether you are a girl or a boy. Thank you to Ms Phallin for taking the time to speak to the children this week.

Green Team

You may have noticed that we have painted our bins around school. The Green Team have been busy organising our recycling system. Please take the time to have a look at what items go into each bin and talk to your child about this. We can all make a small effort to help improve our environment.

Punctuality Cup

The students are really working hard at being on time for school so that they can be the proud winners of the punctuality cup each week. At the start, Year 6A seemed to running away with it each week, but recently it has been won by Rec 2A. Finally, last week the winners were 4B and 2B who both ended the week with **o lates!** Thank you for your support in ensuring the children are on time for school.







Year 3 had fun learning about how their shadow changes throughout the day.

Star of the Month

We would like to welcome parents to our next Star of the Month assemblies at 8am on:

Monday 3rd April - Nursery-Year 1 (Rec 2A performing) Tuesday 4th April - Year 2-Year 6 (Yr 4A performing)

The children are very excited about their performances and have been practising hard.